

MINUTES OF THE CHESWICK GREEN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION WEDNESDAY 7th July 2010 (In the Saxon)

Present George, Margaret, D, Brian, Dot, Ken & Margaret W, Ian & Barbara

Apologies Pat, Mike, Garry, Lisa & Paul

Minutes from previous meeting

The minutes were approved with no issues.

Village Hall

Margaret's quote from Gilberts Glass for replacing damaged Polycarbonate window panels in the Village Hall was for £1275 but the quote dated October 2008 and may have changed now. It was agreed to go ahead with the work up to £1350.

The outside doors to the large hall have still to be repainted. Margaret W reported that the tea urn is leaking – Ian Sill to action. George had made enquiries about an extension to the hall for increased storage and drawn up a very good rough plan. We will discuss further at next meeting.

Proposed Village Hall Management Agreement

Nothing to report.

Planning Applications

Nothing to report..

Play Area, Shops & Car Park

There is still an ongoing problem with potholes in the approach road to the Village Hall. Margaret asked if George could write to Mr Carver asking for something to be done.

Parish council still have not come to an agreement over ownership of the land and nothing is progressing. The pot holes just get worse.

Margaret D reported that the parish council were exploring the possibility of using land in Creynolds lane for allotments.

Magazine & Website

Mike and Pat are away in Cornwall. Ian had emailed details of the 'Party In the Park' to Solihull Village Life for inclusion in the next magazine.

Police Matters

Ken had arranged for two police officers to attend 'Party in The Park'.

Coach Trip

Margaret had obtained prices for a Johnson's 44 seat coach to visit Blackpool. The suggested date is Saturday 16th October 2010. Prices are £15 per adult and £10 per child.

Party in the Park

Margaret reported that the burgers and sausages have been ordered and all the 'sundries' had been purchased. George had spoken to The Saxon and Nando's and had been given meal vouches for two as prizes for the raffle. George is also going to contact the Bulls head and the Indian restaurant. George has also repaired the BBQ and is getting the gas cylinders. It was agreed that we would meet at 1.00pm on Saturday to start setting up

Meeting closed at 9.30pm – Next meeting arranged for Wednesday 1st September